
	

	

Chang Siam Park 
First Visit: 18th February 2017 

On arrival at Siam Park, our researchers had free access to the 
venue because they were only visiting the tiger. The tiger was kept in 
a small 2x3 metre cage near the entrance on the throughway for all 
tourists coming to see the elephants. The elephants were also kept in 
an area directly in the eye-line of the tiger. There were banners 
around displaying the chance for photos with the tiger, but on this 
visit, no photos were being offered.  

The single male tiger was kept in this small cage, which had an old 
platform with a chain in the centre, demonstrating that this used to be 
where the tiger was chained for photos. The tiger himself used to be 
the photo prop; there were clear rub marks on his neck where a collar 
would have been. He paced for the entire duration of the visit and 
was rather unresponsive. With the large number of people coming 
through and the elephants in close proximity, this was hardly 
surprising. 

There was water provided in the cage but nothing else. It was barren 
and concrete-floored.  

Second Visit: 7th April 2018 

Once again, there was no charge to enter in order to see the tiger. 
This time, the cage that held the tiger was open and a new tiger 
was chained to the platform inside with two staff present. The tiger 
appeared alert and was only two years old, according to the staff 
there. Photos cost extra, though no one participated in this practice 
during the visit, possibly more interested in the elephants. Upon 
talking to the staff, it turned out that there were eleven tigers residing 
at the venue and the researchers were waved in the direction of the 
cages. 

A short walk off the beaten track brought the researchers to a set of 
standard 4x4-metre concrete-floored cages, each containing a 
platform and clean water but no enrichment. The cages were 
spotless.  A further eight tigers were recorded here. These tigers had 
various reactions to the researchers, ranging from disinterest through 



	

	

aggression to friendliness. It does not appear that many people came 
to this area, so it was likely unusual for the tigers to see strangers. A 
limp and a few small facial injuries were noted. 

There were no outdoor enclosures, though the area around has a lot 
of potential for building.  

Third Visit: 1st April 2019 

Nothing had changed for any of the tigers. The same younger male 
tiger was sitting in the cage for photos. He was generally lethargic 
and uninterested in the surroundings. 

At the cages at the back, there was also no change. The cages were 
concrete-floored and barren apart from a platform in each. There are 
no outside enclosure nor any natural vegetation for the tigers. Each 
tiger had access to clean water.  

Behaviour varied between the tigers with some of them pacing, other 
friendly and interested in our researchers and some disinterested and 
sleeping.  

Body condition was adequate overall, with no injuries but some 
limping observed. 

 


